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Hands on learning
Students in High School Science have been 

learning about various types of maps, contour 
lines, and landforms.  Students chose a 

landform, researched it, created a presentation 
and are currently in the process of building a 

model. They then presented all their 

information to their classmates.

Friendsgiving

Students in first and second grades 
came together for a hall-wide 

Friendsgiving!  Each class prepared 
a dish to pass.  Tables lined the 

halls and students mingled 
with their peers!  

These past few months have been a whirlwind! I 
hope everyone had a wonderful Winter Break!  
You may not know, but I have also been serving 
as the Interim Elementary Principal. So, I have 
had the opportunity to see your children in a 
different situation than normal, and it has been a 
pleasure to see them. Your children add so 
much life to our buildings, even when they 
struggle. During the winter months, children all 
the way up to high school can get "stir crazy." 
Just a reminder to provide fun activities and 
opportunities to be outside even though it is 
cold. I am sending you all wishes of joy, fun, and 
love in the New Year.



Learning life skills
Middle schoolers working with Ms. Gottshall are working through a simulation that 

has the students pretend they have graduated and walks them through the process 
of being on their own. So far, they have learned how to fill out a checking account 
application, a saving account application, how to fill out checks, deposit slips and 
transfer slips. They are now learning the process of finding and getting a job. They 

had to look for a job in the classifieds the program supplied, call to set up an 
interview (Ms. Megivern kindly answered their calls for us!), dressed up for their 

interview, and then went on to the interview in Ms. Megivern's room with her and her 
resource room students in there.

The students were all very excited to use the phone and go on their interviews! They 
all got job applications to fill out, and their very own W4 forms.  Next up, they will 

work on looking for their first apartment!

December Fun in Occupational Therapy
The Pre-Kindergarten through second grade classes come to the O.T. Room 1-2 times a 
cycle.  This is a wonderful opportunity for them to build their fine motor skills, problem 
solve, and become independent thinkers!  December was a busy month!  The students 
participated in holiday themed centers and crafts with LOTS of glitter!  The first graders 

made peppermint bark to bring home to their families!  
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